Dear Township Community, Board members & Staff,

I hope this message finds you well. I am writing to formally announce my retirement from my role as chairman after 27 years of dedicated service to our community. This will be effective following the October 14, 2025, board meeting when the new Chairman has been appointed.

Serving as your Chairman has been one of the greatest honors of my life. Together, we have accomplished so much, fostering a spirit of collaboration and growth. I am proud of the work we have done and the community we have built.

I am incredibly grateful for the support, dedication, and camaraderie that I have experienced throughout my tenure. Your trust and collaboration have made my journey fulfilling and rewarding.

As I step into retirement, I look forward to the new opportunities and adventures that await. While I will miss working alongside you, I am excited to see how our community continues to thrive and prosper.

Thank you once again for allowing me to serve as your Chairman. It has been a privilege, and I wish all of you continued success and happiness.

Warm regards,

Dennis Jelle